American Academy of Physician Assistants in Legal Medicine

Special Interest Group Annual Meeting Minutes
May 26, 2009



Marriott Hotel and Marina

8:00 AM-10:00 AM



San Diego, California

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by President Jeff Nicholson at 8:00 AM.  There were approximately 15 members and guests in attendance.  Jeff announced that at the time of the meeting there were 46 paid members with new dues coming in daily.  The minutes for last year were read and approved by the members present.

AAPALM ORGANIZATIONAL STATUS

There was a long discussion on the official make up of our organization of the American Academy of Physician Assistants in Legal Medicine (AAPALM) , specifically whether our organization should apply for tax exempt status and even become a caucus or  constituent organization.  It is felt that with a fairly low membership of approximately 50 members and a treasury of approximately $2,000.00 that it would not be wise for us to change our status.  The 2,000.00 that we have now is the most we have had in two years.  While our growth is welcome previous advice from the Constituent Affairs branch of AAPA would indicate that we would need a regular balance in our checkbook of between  $5,000-$10,000 on a regular basis.  We would incur accounting fees, corporate checking fees, mandatory IRS reporting, among other expenses that would take much of our dues.  This can always be readdressed at a later time if our monies change.  

MISSION STATEMENT

Our mission statement was discussed in detail with many good suggestions being made.  Several versions were proposed and when it became apparent that a typical mission statement  should  be in the range of 25 words the following statement was voted on and approved by the members.  AAPA LM mission statement is as follows:  The Mission of AAPALM is to provide education on malpractice liability and risk management to AAPA members and the medical community with an emphasis on the provision of safe medical care for best care of patients and prevention of lawsuits.

  It was further approved that the official objectives of AAPALM would be as follows:



1) To serve as a conduit of information for PAs and other medical professionals 


who may be facing legal action;



2) To provide information and resources to PAs who are interested in becoming 


medico-legal consultants; and



3) To act as a resource and clearinghouse for attorneys and insurance companies 


seeking PA experts on the scope of practice and standard of care of physician 


assistants.
LEGAL DISCLAIMER

Further discussion on our mission and objectives included a unanimous resolution that on our website that there is a disclaimer statement prominently placed which states AAPA LM will not give our legal advice and what we do give will be for  information and discussion only.  All recipients will use this information at their own discretion.  Finally, it was also unanimously approved by the members in attendance that AAPALM does not take any responsibility for the quality of experts that are found on our website.  Each individual attorney, insurance company, or other entity will need to make their own decision on whether they want to use the individuals listed on our website as subject matter experts.  AAPALM will make no guarantees on the quality of experts and we will make no endorsements of any one. 

DUES

Dues were next discussed by the membership and it was felt dues will continue to be set at  $25.00/year for the foreseeable future.  Lowering the rate has brought in many new members and our goal is to widen our membership base.  Student membership is free.  Each prospective member must fill out the database on our website www.aapalm   whether they are a paying member or not.  

WEBSITE

Vice-President Bob Potter has also been webmaster of AAPALM since its inception.  He started our website and placed all of the key documents on the site so that we could have a proper framework.  Due to other commitments, Bob will be giving this up and Jeff Nicholson will assume the role of webmaster.  We officially thank Bob for the five years of hard work in establishing and maintain the website and little cost to the membership.  Jeff announced at the meeting that he will need help in maintaining the website and in placing new information on it.  He has asked for volunteers to assist him with this.  He can be contacted through the website.

There was discussion on having a button or other instrument on the website that attorneys or other customers would be able to access the database of experts that we are assembling.  A fee can be collected for this and the customer would then have access to our database with all of the biographical information on each expert/AAPALM member.  A fee of up to $500 was discussed for this database.  Jeff Nicholson will research this and give a recommendation on implementing this project which can give non-dues revenue to AAPALM.  

OPEN DISCUSSION

There was next a round-table discussion among of the more experienced PAs in attendance on how they got started giving opinions on standard of care determinations on cases involving PAs.  There are many ways and paths to be asked to give expert opinions.  Any PA who wishes to do this type of work must be a subject matter expert in the area that he or she wishes to serve.  One must be knowledgeable in the local, state, and Federal laws regarding PA practice especially in your state of practice.  It is important to know how to participate in a deposition whether defense or plaintiff.  An excellent way to start is to volunteer to give standard of care determinations concerning PAs who have had questions raised in their quality of care.  Most state medical boards are looking for experts who are qualified to determine whether there has been any errors in PA practice.  Only PAs can testify as to the standard of care of a typical PA in a certain specialty.  Consult your medical board in your state for more information. 

ELECTIONS AND VOLUNTEER CHAIRS
Elections and nominations were held at the conclusion of the meeting.  All positions are for the current year with the exception of the President which is voted upon one year in advance. For the year 2009-2010 corresponding with the conclusion of the AAPA conference here are the new officers:

Current President: Jeff Nicholson

President-Elect 2010-11: Jeff Nicholson

Vice President:  Bob Potter

Secretary:  James Hull

Treasurer:  Jim Cary

Membership Chair:  OPEN

At Large  Board Member:  R Monty Cary, Founder

At Large Board Member:  Paula Ashurst
At Large  Board Member: Rick Hillegas

Newsletter Editor:  Marcos Vargas

Student Board Member:  OPEN

There are several key positions which are unfilled:  This is especially membership chair, and also someone to help with the web site.  The role of the Membership Chair is to accept membership dues and contact information from current and new members. Marcos Vargas need help with the newsletter.  He is not supposed to write all of the articles, but is supposed to assemble the articles that we as members write.

NEXT MEETING

Next meeting in May 2010, Atlanta, GA at the next annual meeting. 

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 10:10 AM by President Nicholson.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Cary PA-C, MHA

Acting Secretary
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